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FACULTY OF SCIENCE 
Meeting of Faculty 

Tuesday, September 13, 2005 
Leacock Council Room - L232 

 
ATTENDANCE:  As recorded in the Faculty Appendix Book. 
 
DOCUMENTS:  S-04-43, S-04-44   S-05-1  to S-05-6 
  AC-05-1 
 
Dean Grant called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. 
 
Dean Grant welcomed members to the first Faculty of Science meeting of the year. 
 
Dean Grant introduced himself and asked the other members of the table to introduce themselves.  They 
were: 
 
- Dean Martin Grant (started June 1, 2005) 
- Associate Dean (Academic) Laurie Hendren (started September 1, 2005) 
- Josie D'Amico, Secretary to the Faculty (started "forever" ago) 
- Associate Dean (Research) David Burns (started October 2002) 
- Associate Dean (Student Affairs) Henry Leighton (started June 1, 2004) 
 
(1) ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
 
 CHEM 211, Organic Chemistry 1 Lectures (AC-05-1), to be added under “Other 

Business.” 
 
 Prof. Andrews moved, seconded by Prof. Gyakum, that the amended Agenda be 

adopted. 
 
 The motion carried. 
 
(2) MINUTES OF MAY 24, 2005        S-04-43 
 
 Prof. Kienzle moved, seconded by Prof. Gale, that the Minutes be approved. 
 
 The motion carried. 
 
(3) BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
 
 There was no business arising from the Minutes. 
 
(4) SEATING OF STUDENT MEMBERS       S-05-1 
 
 Dean Grant welcomed student representatives to the first Faculty meeting, and 

introduced them. 
 
(5) REPORTS OF COMMITTEES
 
 a) Scholarship Committee        S-04-44 
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students to research and laboratory work early in their programs. Prof. Leon Lederman, a 
Nobel Laureate, would give a lecture entitled “How to win the Nobel prize.” 

 
 (b) Program Review 
 
106.2 Associate Dean Hendren said the Academic Program Review in the Faculty of Science 

was underway.  Initially, Faculty, Major and Honours programs would be reviewed.  
Later, graduate and freshman programs would be reviewed. 

 
106.3 In reply to a member, Associate Dean Hendren said the Faculty's Academic Program 

Review was part of a University-wide review of programs, but at the same time would 
provide an opportunity for the Faculty to take a critical look at its programs. 

 
106.4 In response to a member's question, Dean Grant said that the memberships of the 

various committees involved in the Academic Program Review were posted on the Web. 
 
 (c) Freshman Interest Group (FIGs) Proposal      S-05-4 
 
106.5 Dean Grant said that the Science Undergraduate Society (SUS) had asked the Faculty to 

introduce a pilot project for the implementation of Freshman Interest Groups.  This would 
be done in conjunction with Associate Dean Leighton and the Student Affairs Office.  
There would be five FIGs sessions in January 2006.  The FIGs proposal would soon be 
brought to the Faculty's Academic Committee.  

 
 (d) New
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